East Allentown Rittersville
Neighborhood Association

MINUTES

President Dennis Pearson called the regular monthly meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. on August 19, 2013 at St. Peter’s Evangelical Lutheran Church. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present:  Four officers (Dennis Pearson, Denton Kriebel, Robert Jacoby and Dave Schell) and ten other neighbors were present at the meeting.  In addition, Officer Beidelman of the Allentown Police Department was present. 

Dave Schell handed out copies of the minutes of the meeting of July 15, 2013.  It was moved and seconded to approve the minutes as distributed.  The motion carried.

Treasurer Bob Jacoby announced that we changed banks to avoid service charges.  Our present balance is $442.57.

Dennis Pearson announced that the location of our storage on East Allen Street will no longer be free as of late September, but will run $25/month.  If we get permission to put the lights up we can put the balance in the storage area at the Irving Park until spring.  We will hold off our decision on whether to have the scholarship next year, but that does not need to be determined until March.  

We have not yet gotten the written permission from the city to hold the Christmas lights, and will wait until we get that before asking PPL for their assistance.  PPL requires that we have permission and insurance.  We do have insurance.  Pearson spoke of our other expenses—possible city fees for park use, post office box, and insurance.  

We briefly discussed use of the state hospital property.  The Community and Economic Development Authority (CEDA) had a year to develop a portion of the property, but failed to do so and the property reverted to the state.  We continue to suggest that it be used for a veterans’ facility, and would like the building that faces Hanover Avenue to be saved for historic purposes.  The water tower is also a landmark.  

Pearson has spoken with Mr. Paraszczak, the owner of the property in the 400 block of North Jerome Street damaged by Hurricane Sandy.  He claims that he is going to do something with the outside of the property but also had damages inside and is trying to get insurance to cover that property as well.  The property is unsightly and will get worse as the outside is not fixed.  

As far as 324 N. Jerome Street, the weeds are growing again and the city has been notified.  The group discussed what needs to be done about bringing this to the city’s attention in a manner that gets action.  Schell said that he had written a letter following the July meeting but that it was not sent since the property looked relatively presentable at the time, and we were unable to find the identity of the owner from the Lehigh County assessment website.  There is now a sale sign in front of the property and we should be able to get the contact person from it.  

We had a brief discussion on articles from the newspaper about recent robberies on the East Side and other law breaking in the area, including a large fight at the Hess station.  

Christopher Tiscio, manager of Club Horizon, reported that the club had met with the neighbors on East Congress Street and have been working with them.  The neighbors have his number and call him to deal with matters as they arise.  

Tony’s Bar on Union Boulevard is now closed.   

It was asked if there was any need for the emergency call box at Keck Park.  The phone has been removed but the push button remains for hitting 911.  The police have been getting numerous false calls from the box and have gotten no legitimate calls recently.  We will see what we can do about the situation.  

The East Side Fire Station is finally taking shape.  The steel framework is up.  

The Irving Park swimming pool is closed for the season.  The batting cage frame was bent, although it looks like that has been repaired.  

Would we like to have the yard sale at Club Horizon?  We are not yet certain and will get back to Club Horizon on the matter.  If we do it, it will probably be in September or October.  

There being no further business, adjournment was moved and seconded, and the meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m. 

						Respectfully,

						David A. Schell, Secretary
